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Thereõs a role for everyone   

in youth and family ministry!  
 

This month weõre hearing a lot about stewardship, a word that often 

makes us think about money. But if we believe that everything we 

have is a gift from God, that means everything , not just our money.  

It means our personal belongings, our family, our communities, our 

bodies, our talents, our planet, our civil rights and personal  

freedomséso how we can be stewards of all these gifts? How can we 

manage them responsibly, as a form of worship? And what on earth 

does any of it have to do with youth ministry?  

 

Every time you care for, nurture, advocate for, or listen deeply to a 

young person, you are engaged in youth ministry . You are sharing 

your time and whatever relational gifts God has given you with that 

person, and that  is a form of stewardship.  

 

Every time you help a child follow along in worship, you are engaged 

in youth ministry . You have knowledge and abilities, whether reading 

words, reading music, or simply familiarity with the rhythm of our 

worship, to offer to the child next to you in the pew, and doing so is a 

form of stewardship.  

 

 

Continues on next page. 
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Ask yourself:  
 

Do you have a special hobby that might be interesting to a 

teenager?  

 

Do you enjoy writing letters and know a college student who 

might appreciate some love in their mailbox?  

 

When you hear young people express social concerns that you 

donõt understand, could you take the time to ask them why 

they feel the way they do?  

 

Do you have administrative skills, real estate insights, or time to offer in the effort to establish a 

Family Center in our community?  

 

Are you working on a project and could ask a young person to join you?  

 

Do you enjoy cooking and would be willing to make treats to contribute to youth group  

gatherings?  

 

Do you know a child who would love to come to Sunday school, but doesnõt have a ride?  

 

Do you care for your grandchildren and have opportunities to talk with them about faith?  

 

Are you a parent who could arrange your familyõs schedule to prioritize faith formation  

opportunities?  

 

We are called to offer all we have and all that we are in Godõs service.  

Sometimes, that means we get to think outside the box that our social habits have created for us. 

The Holy Spirit is big, and moves wildly! Will you follow it into new and unexpected places?  

Will you allow the Spirit to show you the abundance you already have,  

and give you new ways to share it with Godõs people? 

 

~ Kathleen Getaz  

 

Stewardship of our money  
And Jesus said to them, òTake care! Be on your guard against all kinds of greed; for oneõs life 

does not consist in the abundance of possessions.ó  --Luke 12:15  
 

Jesus often uses words of caution when teaching about money. Jesus warns us of moneyõs  

power to capture our souls and turn us from loving God first and most, and then our  

neighbors as ourselves.  
 

Because we North Americans live in a wealthy culture, the temptation to love money more 

than God and neighbor may be worse than it was for the folks of Jesusõ time. So, we need to 

take Jesusõ warnings to heart and be sure to keep money in its proper place. Here are some 

ideas: 
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We will be exploring some of these Biblical points in worship at the end 

of September and the first part of October.  We hope that you will pray 

over the Biblical Passages, asking God to open your heart and mind to 

what God would want us to learn.  

September 23 ð Deuteronomy 8:11 -18 and Psalm 24:1 -6 

September 30 ð Mark 10:17 -31, 2 Corinthians  

October 7 ð Mark 12:38 -44 

 

Then during worship on October 7 as you come forward to receive Godõs love through the  

Sacrament of Holy Communion, we will ask that you place your anticipated giving card in 

the basket as a thank you to God for all that the Lord has given to each of us.  

 

Stewardship Anticipated Giving Card  
 

Enclosed in First News First is your 2019 Anticipated Giving Card.  Please give prayerful 

consideration to your gifts for next year.  God has blessed each of us abundantly and this is 

our way of thanking God with our first fruits.  As part of our worship on October 7, these 

cards will be given and dedicated to God for ministry.   If you are unable to join us for  

worship on this day, you are welcome to return your giving card to the church office.  

Develop gratitude:  Be happy for (and with) what you have. Dwell on your blessings rather 

than your wants. Constantly entertaining thoughts of your unfilled desires leads to scarcity 

thinking and unhappiness.  
 

Celebrate sufficiency:  Learn to live on what you earn. Excessive debt corrodes our wellbeing 

by causing us stress and hunger for more. Strive to live without credit cards and make choices 

to help your income match expenses.  
 

Embrace generosity:  Our culture tells us that the more we have the happier we will be, but 

thatõs really not so -- once we have enough to meet our true needs. Miserly people tend to be 

miserable no matter how much they have, while generous people tend to be happy even if they 

have modest means. Giving generously is a spiritual discipline that breaks the power that 

money has to control us.  
 

Good stewardship of our money helps us avoid the traps that Jesus warns about. Stewardship 

means managing our wealth rather than letting it manage us. Free from moneyõs traps and 

lures and lies, we are free to love God first and then our neighbor as ourselves.  

 
--Rob Blezard 

Copyright © 2018, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission. Pastor Blezard serves as an assistant to the bishop 

of the Lower Susquehanna Synod and also works as content editor for www.stewardshipoflife.org . 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
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OCTOBER & NOVEMBER WORSHIP  

 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY  
November 4, 2018  

If you have a loved one who has 

entered the church triumphant 

between November 1, 2017 and 

October 31, 2018 whom you would like to 

have remembered by name on  

All Saints Sunday, please contact the church 

office and include the spelling of the name, 

and date of death if available.   

felccoffice@gmail.com  

Sunday, November 11, 2018    

First Lutheran will be having a  

congregational meeting on  

Sunday, November 11 following the  

10:45 worship service. The purpose of this 

meeting will be to elect council members to 

serve a three year term  

beginning January 1, 2019.  

October 7  10:45 World Communion Sunday with in -gathering of quilts, kits, 

and anticipated giving cards  

October 14  10:45  Harvest Home Sunday  

October 21  10:45  Holy Communion with guest pastor, The Rev. Bill DeHass  

October 28  10:45  Reformation with Gospel Procession and Holy Communion  
 

November 4  10:45  All Saints Sunday with Holy Communion and Procession  

November 11  10:45  Worship and honoring of our Veterans.  Congregation  

Meeting to elect council follows worship.  

November 18  10:45  Thank Offering Sunday led by Women of the ELCA with 

Holy Communion  

November 18  10:45  Thanksgiving Service located at Brookview Chapel at  

Mennohaven on Scotland Ave. with Holy Communion  

November 25  10:45  Christ the King Sunday with Holy Communion  

mailto:felccoffice@gmail.com
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Doing more to help children in their first two years of life, while their brains are developing the 

fastest, would create more successful students and adults, as well as save communities money 

on addressing social problems.  

 

Dr. Brenda Jones Harden, an early childhood advocate and professor at the University of  

Maryland, states that a childõs earliest experiences shape his or her brain development with 

lifetime impacts.  For instance, she said the key period for language development is at 7 -8 

months old, and if the child misses out on that opportunity due to such things as lack of  

parental involvement  or family stresses and trauma, the childõs brain never properly develops 

its language capacity.   Infancy is where most of the action happens, and the first thousand days 

of life offer the opportunity to learn in an optimal way.  

 

Besides parentsõ lack of knowledge, stress on a child from family conflict, drug problems,  

violence, poverty etc. can interfere with and have lasting consequences on child development. 

Children who face multiple stresses at an early age may be more likely to suffer health  

problems, become eventual smokers, alcohol or drug abusers, struggle with depression or abuse 

their partners later in life.  

 

Early investment in child development is critical to long -term individual, family and societal 

well -being.  Programs that provide non -judgmental coaching to parents early in a babyõs life 

through regular home visits, can make a big difference in a childõs development. 

 

Also important are programs aimed at reducing poverty, enhancing health care, mental health 

and early childhood care and education.  

 

Annette Searfoss, Executive Director of The Franklin County Head Start Program spoke at 

First Lutheran in September.  She introduced us to the idea of a community Family Center, to 

assist parents in nurturing and caring for their children.  The Family Center would serve as a 

resource center for parents to learn about raising their children and locating the kinds of help 

their children may need.  

 

HOPE from The Start is comprised of a group of caring citizens and agencies working to help 

parents of little children in our community as they start their lives together.  Some of the  

Agencies include the Chamber of Commerce, Keystone Health, Summit Health, the  

Chambersburg School District and Library, and County Government.  Annette Searfoss has  

invited us to join in the community conversation.  The HOPE from The Start group meets the 

first Friday of the month.  In October it will be on the 5 th  at 10:30 at the CASD Board Room.  If 

you would like to join the conversation, please contact Pastor Nicholson.  She and Kathleen are 

planning to attend.  

 

Finally, Annette Searfoss said, òBe a noticer, be the one caring adult whoõs crazy about the 

child. Start a relationship as a caring adult for that family and the benefits will trickle down to 

the child.ó 

 

(Thanks to the Public Opinion for sharing much of this information with our community.)  
 
 
 

HOPE FROM THE START  
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COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS  

September 2018  
 

Property Committee:  

Roof replacement: contract is signed and will be worked on as soon as the contractor is able.  

 

Finance Committee:  

Three of the four accounts have been moved to F&M.  

 

Nominations Committee:  

Martin reported that she has asked many people to consider serving, and they all have  

vehemently declined. Nominations open in October, with the suggestion that Jeff make an  

announcement on Sept. 30, in addition to putting it in the bulletin and announcements. This 

could also become part of the stewardship message. Martin will write the announcement for the 

bulletin and newsletter. Meeting scheduled for November 11 after the church service for voting 

for new council members.  

 

Stewardship Committee:  

Discussed the message to share with the congregation to encourage members to be good  

stewards of what God has entrusted to their care: their estates. Motion carried that the church 

offer up to $500 per household to pay for legal or professional assistance to create wills or other 

financial arrangements.   

 

Social Missions  Annette Searfoss wrote with her thanks and information on further plans for 

a family center with resources. Pastor said that they may need some space to use before their 

facility is ready and has told her to contact us should that become a need.  

 

Review of Constitution and Bylaws  

Changes were discussed. Further discussions to occur Wed., Sept. 19, at 7 pm.  

 

 

 

2019 COUNCIL NOMINATIONS  
We are beginning to accept nominations for open positions on  

Council for 2019. Please prayerfully consider donating your time and talents 

to serve our church family as a Council member, and contact Kim Martin,  

Gertrude Kampmeyer, or Dorothy Hammer if you are interested.  
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NOTES FROM THE DIRECTOR OF MUSIC  

MUSCIAL NOTES  
October 2018  

HYMN REQUESTS  
Requested Hymns* are being  

incorporating into worship services.  

Look for the * beside the hymn.   

This isnõt just for the summer!  

Please email me or let me know if you 

have a favorite hymn throughout the year.  

  

Thursday, October 18, 2018  

7:15 p.m. 
 

We will have 8 rehearsals  

before presenting the cantata 

on December 16 during the 

10:45 a.m. worship. This is a 

short term commitment for 

those who love to sing! For more information  

see Freda or any choir member.  

Mark your calendar  

for this special time of the year.  

YOUTH GATHERING HIGHLIGHTS  

 

When we returned from the ELCA Youth Gathering in July, we shared 

some quotes from those who spoke during our Mass Gathering times of 

worship. Watch this space each month for more highlights! If youõre  

curious, ask someone who attended the Gathering to tell you more.  

All the videos of these talks are on YouTube in a playlist titled  

òELCA Youth Gathering.ó  

 

òWe donõt have to wait until weõre all grown up to make an impact. We can be hope for the 

Church and for all people. They need us!ó ð Rebekah Bruesehoff,d 11 -year-old transgender  

activist, speaker, writer, and enthusiastic member of an ELCA congregation in New Jersey  

 

òThereõs a word for when our tears turn to joy. Thereõs a word for when our own pain is a balm 

for those who also hurt. Thereõs a word for when our failings are redeemed into something  

beautiful. And that word, my Lutheran friends, is grace!ó ð Rev. Nadia Bolz -Weber 
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Women of the ELCA is our congregationõs womenõs organization.  

All women of First Lutheran are welcome to attend any Women of the 

ELCA event or participate in any of our projects.   

WELCA  

 

The Womenõs Fellowship 

Breakfast will be on  

October 17 th  at   

30 West at 8:30 a.m.   

All ladies  of the church  

are invited for food and  

fellowship.  

 

SERVICE PROJECT  
Backpack Program    

 

The backpack program is  

designed to help meet the nutritional 

needs of children at risk  

of hunger during non -school hours, 

specifically weekends and holidays. 

Through this program,  

participating kids will be given  

special backpacks once each week 

that will be filled with  

non-perishable food  

which can be used to meet  

their weekend nutritional needs.  
 

October  
Protein  

 

§ Spaghetti and Meatballs  

§ Ravioli  

§ Beefaroni  

§ Lasagna 
      

 These are individual serving  

containers.  
 

THANKOFFERING  

Service in November.  

 
 

 

QUARTERLY GATHERING  
Tuesday, October 2nd at 7:00 PM  

Fellowship Hall  
 

Program ð òAging Gracefullyó 
 

Both circles will be hostessing.  
The program  will include a skit, exercises, 

song, a quiz, prayer,  refreshments, and a 

printed program of helpful information on  

aging gracefully.  It promises to be a fun 

gathering.  All women of the church are 

cordially invited, and bring your friends.  

 

IN -GATHERING  
Sunday, October 7 @ 10:45 a.m. 

 

The In -Gathering for Lutheran 

World Relief kits and quilts, as well 

as anticipated giving cards will take place at 

the 10:45 a.m. Service. The layettes, school 

kits, health kits and quilts will be on display 

and blessed for their intended use. The Quilt 

Committee has a goal of 135 quilts to be ready 

at this time. All items will be delivered to the 

distribution point at New Winsor, Maryland.   
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NEIGHBORHOOD TASK TEAM  

Shˉˠ˔nʐ GoʋÙʟ  l˛ʁʍ ˔ʘ ˛ˤʞ c˛m˙ˤ˚iˢʦ 
 

COMBINATION EVENT  

November 10, 2018  
12:30 p.m. - 3:00 p.m.  

 

Laundry Day #6,  

Hats, Scarves and Mittens Distribution  

& Shoe and sock distribution  
 

How can you help?  
 

§ Attend the event to meet, greet and assist our  

    neighbors. You may stay as long as you choose.  

§ Keep saving quarters for laundry assistance.  

§ Donate socks for men, women, and children.  

§ Donate new or gently used shoes for men, women  

    And children. Sneakers and work boots are  

    especially needed,  

§ Donate items to keep our neighbors warm.  

    Especially Needed: hats for men and scarves,  

    mittens or gloves for children.  

 

Thank you for supporting the work of the Task Team. 

You are our partners in spreading the love of Jesus  

to our neighbors in need.  

 

 

IDEAS WELCOME  
The Neighborhood Task Team would  

welcome any ideas that you may have of 

ways that we can connect with and serve 

our neighbors. Please join us for any of our 

events. You do not have to be a member of the Task 

Team to volunteer at an event. Come and get to know 

our neighbors. Contact Mary Gotwald or Nancy Fricke.  

 

HARVEST HOME  

IN -GATHERING   

Sunday, October 14, 2018  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please plan to share the bounty of 

your table with others through the  

Meals on Wheels program.  

 

The following food items are needed:  

¶ Medium Noodles  

¶ Macaroni  

¶ Spaghetti & Spaghetti Sauce  

¶ Sugar (5 lb. bags)  

¶ Brown Sugar  

¶ Canned Fruit  

¶ Cake Mixes & Cake Frosting  

¶ Ketchup  

¶ Canned Vegetables 

¶ Instant White Rice  

¶ Low Salt Chicken Broth  

¶ Cookies   

¶ Grapenut Cereal  

¶ Monetary donations  

 

Donations can be brought to the  

sanctuary on Sundays or deposited 

in the Harvest Home box located in 

Memorial Hall. Please place any  

monetary contributions in an  

envelope marked for  

Meals on Wheels.  
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Dinner at the Ridge will be held at 

12:00pm at the Fleck Center at SpiriTrust 

Lutheran, The Village at Luther Ridge,  

on Wednesday, October 10 th .   

The cost is $7.50. The menu for October is 

Creamed Lettuce, Baked Lasagna,  

California Blend Vegetable, Garlic Bread, 

Assorted Desserts and Beverages.  Please 

call Shirley Leister at 717 -263-6957 to 

make your reservation.  Deadline for  

reservations is noon on Friday, October 5 th .  

DINNER AT 

THE RIDGE  

SpiriTrust Lutheran  

 

 

 

 

The Wellness Talk for October 

is scheduled for Tuesday,  

October 16 th  at 1pm.  Join 

Pat and Christopher Furry for 

an educational talk on Brain  

Tumors, (glioblastoma) and an 

Optune application  

demonstration. Everyone is 

welcome to attend. The talk will take place at 

the Fleck Center at SpiriTrust Lutheran, The 

Village at Luther Ridge, 2998 Luther Drive,  

Chambersburg. Please R.S.V.P. to 267 -1665 

if you plan to attend.  

WELLNESS TALK  

 

DISCOUNT CARD  

FUNDRAISER  
 

The SpiriTrust Lutheran  

Chambersburg Auxiliary  

is currently selling discount cards 

which feature discounts from local 

merchants.  To receive the discount 

shown on the card, simply present 

the card when making your  

purchase. The cost of each card is 

$5.00. To purchase cards, please see  

Tudy Gates at 717 -264-6312 or 

rtgates@comcast.net  

These cards will make great  

stocking stuffers for family and 

friends living in the area!  


